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Research Analysis 

 

SB 429 provides that the Chief Information Officer is to be hired by the Director of the Office of 

Management and Enterprise Services (OMES) rather than appointed by the Governor. The 

measure also removes the requirement that the Chief Information Officer serve as Secretary of 

Information Technology and Telecommunications or successor cabinet position. The measure 

deletes the salary range and language regarding eligibility requirements. The measure also 

modifies the assessment the Chief Information Officer is required to complete annually to no 

longer include certain recommendations, cost benefit analyses and calculation of net savings. 

Lastly, the measure modifies certain duties of the Director of OMES. 

 

Prepared By: Emily McPherson 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

Officials from the Office of Management and Enterprise Services (OMES) anticipate no material 

fiscal impact as a result of the provisions of SB 429 in its current form. 

 

Prepared By: John McPhetridge 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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